Serving with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

Stanley and Marvine Cline

"Let thine eyes be on the field that they do reap, and go thou after them..." Ruth 2:9

2772 Port Republic Rd. Harrisonburg, VA 22801 (540) 433-5985 scline@wwntbm.com

As Angelia and the filteral June 12, 2006

Dear Friends and Co-Laborers.

Moving Day again! And again! We have now finished our stay in Grenada. The Mathenas returned from the States last Thursday night. Brother Mathena's medical situations have been taken care of, and now they are trying to get unpacked and settled back in their home while those Clines are still underfoot – an impossible situation. It has been good to have some time with them and hopefully to have been a help to them.

We had our last service in the church last night. The service went well with several coming afterwards for various reasons. Pastor Mathena will resume full services Wednesday night.

Tomorrow morning we sail to Carriacou to visit with Arlene Cornelius. She and her husband, Rolen, have been missionaries there for many years now. Brother Rolen went to be with the Lord a number of years ago, and now Arlene and their son Randy and his family continue to operate the Harbour Light Radio Station – a good Christian station broadcasting the Gospel. We expect to return to Grenada Wednesday evening. Early Thursday morning we fly out of St. George's to Richmond, arriving 15½ hours later. We will spend Friday getting our vehicles on the road – inspection, taxes, etc. and opening up our house that has been closed since January. On Saturday we will go to eastern Virginia to see our mothers, visit churches on Sunday, and then on to North Carolina on Monday for our annual Family Fellowship Week with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions.

Because of this crowded schedule this letter will be a little late coming. Of course, if you are reading this, you already know that. Pretty bright – huh?

June 15th -- It is now Thursday evening and we are in Miami in the middle of a 6-hour layover for our next plane – hurry up and wait! Our trip to Carriacou was a blessing. The work there is a very good one and the sound of the gospel is reaching many. The trip over and back to Grenada was a bit rough due to weather conditions, but then you don't every day get to go "bronco riding" on the water. Last night the church folks at Pastor Mathena's church in Grenada gave us a very nice send-off.

Today for the first time in a while, we have had time to sit down and reflect on the last several months. We have been glad for the opportunity to help the work in Grenada. Only eternity will reveal what was accomplished. A lady just approached me in the Miami airport and asked if I spoke Spanish. Thankfully, she didn't ask if I spoke it well. As I helped her get to her destination, she reminded me that we have some others in Virginia who also need to be directed in the Word of God in Spanish.

Thank you once again for standing with us in the work. Please continue to pray for the work in Majuro as they have some definite needs. Also, put the Mathenas and the work in Grenada on your prayer list as well as the Harbour Light radio ministry in Carriacou. We would also appreciate your prayers as we go about picking up where we left off in the States.

In the service of the King,

THE ORDER OF THE ORDER

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 7/25, Kings Mountain, NC 28086 (704) 730-1440 office@wwntbm.com